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Statement by Ambassador Richard T. Miller, U.S. Representative to ECOSOC, on Principles and Progress toward a Startup of the UN Peacebuilding Commission. in the General Assembly, May 8, 2006
The United States was pleased to join consensus today to support hallmark measures in the Economic and Social Council and now in the General Assembly to establish procedures for the selection of representatives to the Organizational Committee of the Peacebuilding Commission.  Getting to this point has required careful diplomacy, consideration of multiple interests and the give-and-take of innumerable direct conversations in which representatives of all regions worked together.  The United States has been an active participant.

The process was prolonged and the results reflect compromises.  We particularly note in this regard the aspiration of our Latin American and Caribbean neighbors to gain enhanced representation in future years.  The United States supports this aspiration and the adjustments that can be made annually and biannually to affect the overall composition of the Organizational Committee in order to make it as acceptable and effective as possible.  

We would also particularly emphasize the potential contribution of nations that have experienced post-conflict recovery.  The resolution we have just adopted sustains this intent.  

We now need to move ahead swiftly to get the Peacebuilding Commission up and running.  The body we have established is a promising outcome of UN reform.  The quality of the members whom we select and the diversity of skills, experience and influence that they will bring to the table will be critical to our mutual goal of building stability in countries that have emerged from conflict.  Rules of procedure of the PBC must be designed to hasten the achievement of results, avoiding circuitous debate and duplicative efforts, and focusing on the work of country-specific committees and their recommendations.

Thank you, Mr. President
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